
North Reading High School 

School Council Meeting  

October 4, 2012 

 

Initial School Council Meeting 

Meeting Place: NRHS Room B 107 

Time: 2:15 pm 

 

Attendees: 

Jon Bernard, Principal 

Michele Reardon, Parent Representative 

Matthew Leighton, Student Representative 

 

1) Principal Bernard opened the meeting and welcomed new member(s) of School 

Council. 

2) An overview of the School Council's role was outlined. Last year's school 

improvement plan, which was presented to the School Committee in June, was 

distributed and Principal Bernard outline protocol for draft: 

Each department is invited in to present their ideas and needs individually throughout the 

year and the plan is drafted based on past and perceived future needs. It is anticipated that 

this process will begin sometime this fall. 

3) Principal Bernard outlined protocol for developing the high school budget 

4) Principal Bernard discussed reviewing the parent/student handbook, past and present. 

5)  Accreditation subcommittees have been selected to help conduct the self-study in 

preparation for the 2014 reaccreditation site visit.  Both Michele Reardon and Matthew 

Leighton will be helping by serving on subcommittees. 

6) The secondary school building project continues to progress. Because the tennis courts 

currently are inaccessible, an alternate site in Middleton that will allow for both indoor 

and outdoor practice for the tennis teams, has be arranged.  

 

NEXT MEETING: November 8, 2012 at 2:15pm 

 

Meeting adjourned 2:50 p.m. 

 

Signed: Michele Reardon.       10/4/12 

 

 

 


